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Science defined:  
Experiment – Fail – Learn – Repeat 

DATES TO REMEMBER  

Friday, 20th  9.30am Book Week Performance  

   - Live Streamed 

 

Monday, 23rd     BOOK WEEK: OLD WORLDS, 

   NEW WORLDS, OTHER 

  WORLDS 

 

Wednesday, 25th 7.30pm PFA Meeting – via Zoom 

 

Friday, 27th    Fathers’ Day Sports  

   Night – Rescheduled to 

   16th September  

 

Sunday, 29h    WORKING BEE #3 –  

   postponed 

 

Monday, 30th      G A T E W A Y S  AT OHR – 

   Rescheduled to term 4 

 

Tuesday, 31st    MASH Rotary Speech  

   Competition -  postponed  

   Until term 4 

 

Friday, 3RD SEPTEMBER Fathers’ Day Stall  - format 

   To be confirmed 

   OHR CHLDREN’S DISCO – 

   Postponed 

Monday, 13th    School Nurse Visit 

Tuesday, 14th    School Nurse Visit 

Friday, 17th    FOOTY COLOURS DAY 

1.00PM   TERM 3 CONCLUDES 

mailto:ohradmin@ohrsurreyhills.catholic.edu.au
https://twitter.com/OHRLearning


FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Dear Parents and Parishioners, 
 
The Feast Day of Mary MacKillop, now known formally as Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop, was 
recognised earlier this month on 8 August.  She was the first Saint of Australia, and her influence 
in the country has spread far and wide.  She is recognised for her commitment to the poor, and 
helping those who needed it the most in any way she could.  She was canonised a saint on 
17 October 2010 at a public ceremony in St Peter’s Square at the Vatican.   

Mary MacKillop was born in Brunswick Street, Fitzroy, in 1842.  She was the eldest of eight children.  
Her family were quite poor, and from the age of 14, Mary needed to work to help support the family.  
She eventually moved to Penola in South Australia to be governess to her uncle’s children.  She 
spoke with the local priest, Father Julian Tennison Woods, about her wish to become a nun and 
together they dreamed of starting a religious group.  Six years later, in 1866, Mary wore a plain 
black dress to show that she had begun a religious life. 
Within two years over 120 women had joined the 
religious group that Mary had begun.  These women 
took on the work of teaching children in small parish 
schools, and caring for orphans and needy women.  
Little did Father Woods and Mary know what was to 
spring from so small a beginning.  These ‘Josephite’ 
Sisters walked around the streets to visit the poor.  The 
Sisters lived and shared their belongings as equals.   
Mary overcame many challenges to follow her dream, 
but she never lost hope.  Mary’s motto was ‘never see 
a need without trying to do something about it.’ 
Her feast day offers the opportunity to reflect on the life 
of Mary and the contribution she made to the lives of 
so many ordinary Australians.  Her life speaks to all 
Australians, in a unique way, of the message of God’s 
love for all, especially the ‘underdog’ and the ‘battler’.  
She symbolises all that is best in our Australian nation 
and its people. 

 

 
CBCA Book Week 

Each year since 1945 the Children’s Book Council of 

Australia (CBCA) has brought children and books together 
across Australia through CBCA Book Week. During this 
time schools, libraries, booksellers, authors, illustrators and 
children celebrate Australian children’s literature.  Teachers 
and librarians conduct activities relating to the theme to 
highlight the importance of reading. 
This Friday, the CBCA Book of the Year Awards are 
announced with Book Week commencing on the following day.   

The theme for Book Week in 2021 is Old Worlds, New 
Worlds, Other Worlds. 
The following link will take you to The CBCA Shortlist - 2021 
As a prelude to Book Week at OHR, several months ago 
Mrs Leone Gole booked a live performance for the students by 
Perform Education. However, this event will now be live 
streamed tomorrow morning.  The show - Bigger, Better, 

https://www.cbca.org.au/shortlist-2021


Brighter! – will commence live streaming at exactly 9.30am. Your child’s classroom teacher will 
provide details in Friday’s Learning from Home Program. 
Further details on how we will recognise Book Week at OHR will be communicated by Mrs Gole 
once we come out of the current lockdown.  In the meantime, she has been sharing a variety of 
resources which the teachers will incorporate into their planning. 
 

Science Week 

Original plans to celebrate Science Week at OHR were put ‘on 
ice’ this week due to lockdown, however the students 
celebrated the national event with an opportunity to conduct a 
choice of science experiments which involved colourful 
chemical reactions.  We look forward to running our planned 
‘Celebration of Science and STEM at OHR’ upon our return to 
school. 

Mrs Stephanie Axon 
 

Behind the News, or BTN as it is better known, has aired on ABC TV since I was in primary school 
(and that’s a fair while ago).  Anyway, my age aside, BTN is still a great educational news program 
for students primarily in the 10 – 13 year old age group.  It unpacks and explains news and current 
affairs to young people in a ‘dynamic and creative way’. Some stories may not always be suitable 
for younger students. 
You may be interested in viewing the current episode which makes the most of the opportunity to 
recognise Science Week: BTN Classroom Episode 23, 2021 
 
Specialist Subject Areas Commenced Google Meets 
At OHR we value the rich specialist subject areas of Science, Phys Ed, Performing Arts and 
Mandarin.  During our learning from home program these curriculum areas support the learning 
and wellbeing of the students in providing a balanced and well-rounded curriculum. 
The specialist teachers commenced their Google Meets this week.  Different year levels will be 
targeted by the specialist teachers each week.   
 
‘Riding the Coronacoaster’ - a Free Webinar for Parents 
COVID continues to impact our lives in unpredictable ways.  The City of Boroondara is hosting a 
free event suitable for parents with children of primary school age.   
Dr Michael Carr-Gregg will discuss how parents can navigate the reality of remote school work, 
prolonged family time and the uncertainty of the COVID-19 impact on families and children. 
The live webinar will air this Tuesday, 24 August between 7.00pm – 8.00pm. 
A flyer with details can be found further in today’s Newsletter. 
Register online: www.boroondara.vic.gov.au/families  
When prompted with the question, ‘What activity are you looking for?’ simply enter ‘Riding the 
Coronacoaster’ and hit Search.  You will then be taken to a page where you can register. 
 
PFA French Wine Night 
Félicitations to our PFA on what proved to be an extremely 

successful event last Saturday night.  It was just what the school 
community needed during Lockdown 6.0.   We may not be able to 
meet in parks but it was certainly nice to share great food and wine 
with those in our families, secure in the knowledge that many within 
our school community were doing the same.  
Thanks to Cam Jackson and Lisa Cuteri for taking care of all the 
logistics in the lead up to the night, not to mention many others in 
the PFA who took on an active role to make sure the wining and 
dining experience was such a success. 
If you feel you missed out last Saturday night, fear not, for an 
evening with an Italian twist is on the horizon.  Further in this Newsletter, our PFA President – 
Lauren Gardiner – has provided a wrap up of Saturday night’s event and some details of the next 
wining and dining experience on offer. 
 

https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/20210817-ep23-btn/13494784
http://www.boroondara.vic.gov.au/families


The OHR Art Show 
As mentioned in last week’s Newsletter, the OHR biennial Art Show 

is on again this year.  This is a special family event in which artworks 
of every student are showcased throughout various parts of the 
school.  The official launch date currently is Thursday 14 October, 
which falls during the second week of Term 4.  
The Art Show Committee and staff are preparing a very special 
event.  More details to follow.   
In the event that there is a restriction on numbers that can attend 
the event, we will advise on an alternative format.  Regardless, we 
are determined that the Show will go on in one way or another! 
 
Working Bee 
Our next Working Bee was due to take place on Saturday 14 August.  
However, due to the current lockdown the Working Bee has been 
optimistically rescheduled to Sunday 29 August.  The Working Bee is 
planned to run from 8.30am – 10.30am.   

We have had good attendances at our first two Working Bees and are 
hoping that this trend will continue.  Impressively, some families have 
supported both Working Bees.  If you have not attended a Working Bee 
this year, you may consider attending this one.     
 

Wishing everyone a great weekend,  

Frank Dame 

RE NEWS 
Sunday Gospel 
The liturgy of the Catholic Church provides a framework for reflection which is used by 

Catholics throughout the world. Each week in the Newsletter, you will find the Sunday 
Gospel as well as some questions for discussion with your child/ren. 

Nick Byrne, RE Leader 

 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to John 
After hearing his doctrine many of the followers 
of Jesus said, ‘This is intolerable language. How 
could anyone accept it?’ Jesus was aware that 

his followers were complaining about it and 
said, ‘Does this upset you? What if you should 

see the Son of Man ascend to where he was 
before? 
‘It is the spirit that gives life, the flesh has 

nothing to offer.  The words I have spoken to 
you are spirit and they are life. 

‘But there are some of you who do not believe.’ 
For Jesus knew from the outset those who did 
not believe, and who it was that would betray 

him. He went on, ‘This is why I told you that no 
one could come to me unless the Father allows 

him.’ After this, many of his disciples left him 
and stopped going with him. 
Then Jesus said to the Twelve, ‘What about you, do you want to go away too?’ Simon 

Peter answered, ‘Lord, who shall we go to? You have the message of eternal life, and we 
believe; we know that you are the Holy One of God.’ 

The Gospel of the Lord 
 
 

Next Working 
Sunday 29 August 

at 8.30am 
Bee: 

 



DISCUSSION QUESTIONS 
1. What are the important things that you have to do each day? 
2. Why do you do them? 

3. Which are the hardest for you to do? 
4. Why do you keep doing them? 

5. In today’s Gospel some people could not believe Jesus. What did these people do? 
 
Following Jesus is not always easy but our faith gives us strength. We pray that we 

will choose to follow Jesus in all we say and do this week. 

 

 ADMIN NEWS 

2021 SCHOOL FEES 

Thank you to those families who have cleared or reduced their fee 

account debt over the past couple of weeks.  Unfortunately, there are 

still 30 families who have yet to make any payments this year and 

therefore we still have in excess of $250,000 outstanding.  Would those 

families who are able, please make a payment – thank you.  If you would like to 

change your payment options, pleased either give me a call, or send me an email. 

Trish 

 

P F A   NEWS 

Hi everyone, 
I hope you are going okay in all of this. I hope you can find a moment to do 

something for yourself every day to breathe and recharge. I find my moments in 
walks around the neighbourhood and (too much) Netflix! 

1. Invitation for proposals for use of PFA funds 
A couple of weeks ago we invited everyone in this community to submit proposals 
for the allocation of PFA funds to support and enhance the education and welfare 

of the children at OHR. 
In previous years, the PFA has allocated funds to a range of useful initiatives, 

including school furniture and technology. We’d love to see some of our 
fundraising efforts go towards worthy initiatives for the benefit of OHR children 
this year too. 

 Proposals are due by 4 September. An application form and relevant information 
about the submission and assessment of applications is included separately to 
this newsletter.   

2. French Food and Wine Night + reload: Italian Food and Wine Night 
A big thank you to everyone from this community for your support of last 

Saturday’s French Food and Wine Night. We were thrilled to put on an event that 
was met with such energy, enthusiasm and interest. While we couldn’t physically 
share a meal and a glass (or two) of wine together as a community, it really felt 

like we did in spirit! As well as the gastronomic benefits and family fun with the 
quiz and wordfind, the event also raised approximately $1,800 for the PFA and 

supported a small business in COVID times. 
A big thank you to members of the committee for pulling this together in record 
speed – special mentions to Cam and Esther Jackson, Mandy Dominello, Lisa 

Cuteri, Katie and Dave McIntosh, Josephine Harrison and Spiro Vouzas. 
 

Given enthusiastic support for a follow up, we’ve decided to run an Italian food 
and wine-inspired reload. More details are to come, but it’s safe to say we have 



your next Saturday dinner (Saturday 28 August) sorted! This time round we’re 
also encouraging the OHR community to reach out to family, friends and 
neighbours in the Surrey Hills and Mont Albert area – please share the details as 

they become available. 
Best wishes everyone, 
Lauren Gardiner 

PFA President 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 



                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  



 


